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I do not have word doc available and to require word over another product is unconstitutional and discrimination. If you would like one of our paid employees can certainly copy paste to a word doc.
notice to agent is notice to principal and notice to principal is notice to agent - This was sent to governor Healy.

Good evening,
The Mass Department of Public Health works under Maura Healy's oath of office. My testimony is for the hearing tomorrow for proposed mandatory covid vaccinations for employee's to the licensure regulation of multiple hospitals and medical entities. The Constitution is the supreme law of the land. all Government servants and licensed facilities must abide by the constitution. The covid vaccine is not safe or effective. There are numerous studies to tell us the same. In Fact VAERS screams this information loud and clear, as do insurance companies who are paying out for increased death benefits due to these vaccinations. To require this vaccine as a condition of hire for any facility in Massachusetts is not only unconstitutional but it is also extremely dangerous and harmful to the inhabitants of this commonwealth. There are hundreds of thousands of us who consider CDC, vaccine pharmaceutical companies, WHO, and FDA enemies of the people in this commonwealth. Our Massachusetts DPH clearly is following the willy Nilly fraud science of these Pharma paid entities- our enemies. For our Massachusetts DPH to follow these enemies of the people rather than use proper care to ensure safety of the inhabitants of Mass, makes them an enemy as well. The DPH can not add this regulation. And DPH is not a lawmaker. We never gave Legislators the right to allow DPH the ability to usurp the constitution or put inhabitants of Massachusetts in harm's way. DPH would be purposefully causing harm and ignoring multiple updated studies that show this vaccine is not safe nor is it effective.
To expect anyone to mitigate by masking and disrupting oxygen, the most important element for the body (ABC's of life) is absurd when we know masking causes more harm than good. There are numerous other interventions including natural immunity that has been proven to be far more effective than the harmful bioweapon the covid vaccine. If the DPH under
Governor Healy's Oath of office puts this dangerous vaccine in as a mandate we the people will have no choice but to hold each member of DPH voting committee/board and Governor Healy personally responsible for causing harm, ignoring the peoples instructions and usurping your constitutional duties. As I said there are numerous other interventions that can be implemented for both flu and covid that do not require forcing money into our enemies (big pharma's) pockets. In fact DPH and the federal government should be working with big pharma to create a vaccine that actually works and is safe- not limiting people's liberty and oppressing them.	My message is sent with love and care but in order to maintain freedom steps will need to be taken to hold all servants personally accountable who think it is a good idea to give aid to our enemies and harm the people of this commonwealth, given the VAERS data, Insurance DATA, world wide studies etc etc etc .
Have a nice evening.

Tina Faye- inhabitant of Massachusetts.
